TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD IN COALSNAUGHTON HALL, COALSNAUGHTON ON 12TH NOVEMBER 2013 AT 7.00 PM.
PRESENT :-
Ian Gordon, Chris McCallion, Ian Millar,  Graeme Clark, Billy Shepherd, Robert McClelland, Robert McAulay, Ewart McAuslane, Claire McKay and Elma Mitchell.
IN ATTENDANCE: -
,Bobby McGill, Archie Drummond, Donald Balsillie, PC Andy McGuirk, John Biggam and 4 members of the public.
APOLOGIES :-
Robyn Murray, Melanie White, Paul McCormick and Walter McAdam.
CHAIRPERSON’S REMARKS 

Chris McCallion welcomed all to the meeting of TCDCC. The Christmas Lights in Tillicoultry would be discussed in AOCB. The “Windmill Fund” was distributed by a Panel which currently consisted of this CC and people from Dollar but there was no representation from Alva although it should be forthcoming. At the last meeting of the Panel it was made clear that money could be put aside for particular projects which would take some time to be correctly identified or clarified. Opportunities could arise in the meantime which could be of benefit to all the Hillfoots communities. .
POLICE REPORT/PACT
PC Andy McGuirk apologised for being late. He said that the parking problem at Tillicoultry Primary School, Bus Stops, High Street and Westbourne Avenue/Fir Park were being recorded. The police were using an educational approach but if it did not work fixed penalties would be used. Parking is a PACT priority.

There are no longer any traffic wardens. The Police would take on the duty of giving parking tickets.

Paul Hamil would be invited to the next meeting as the Community Warden representative.
There had been vandalism with scratched cars in Hill Street and Walker Terrace. Of 20 crimes reported 10 had been detected.

It was requested that a Police sign should be located at the Ben Cleuch Centre. PC Miller had requested this on 18th October 2013.

The warning sign at the Parish Church was not working properly and should be fixed forthwith.

The dog fouling campaign had made an improvement in the problem. However, some irresponsible dog owners allow their dogs to defacate without clearing up after them. This is anti-social behaviour and should not be tolerated.
The red Subaru Impreza P205BRM which had been speeding in Moss Road has been identified. This vehicle is still being investigated.
It was agreed that that the PACT should include dog fouling, parking, People hanging around the shops in High Street, Tillicoultry, speeding in Moss Road and getting hedges cut which encroached on the footpaths, drinking in the streets and parking on the pavements in Kirktoun Gardens, Tillicoultry. 
Crime is generally down in the last year and an SG consultation on Police Scotland is ongoing. 

One of the Coalsnaughton people present complained that Police did not take a lot of notice of the problems in Coalsnaughton.  The Police were willing to meet with the person and discuss the matter and take some steps to stop the incidents.

 MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
Acceptance of the Minutes of the last meeting on 8th October 2013 was proposed by Graeme Clark and seconded by Robert McClelland. There being no dissent the Minutes were accepted as a correct record.
TREASURER’S REPORT
The funds stand at the following amounts.

The general fund of TCDCC stands at £3,277.85
The Over 70’s fund of TCDCC stands at £1,870.28

The Tillicoultry Gala Fund stands at £4,452.68
The Tillicoultry Christmas Lights fund stands at £911.92.

At a recent meeting of the budget group the cost of diaries was discussed. However, the Gala Fund paid for the diaries but there would be no diaries bought this year. There followed a discussion on the state of the CC finances and the following was agreed. The tent which was to have been purchased will no longer be bought and was agreed without dissent. If there was any project which would be undertaken in the future would require fundraising to be carried out. The current funds should be sufficient for the time being but have to be carefully watched as it is not a great deal of money in today’s financial climate.
SECRETARY’S REPORT
The Secretary had received the following: - Friends of the Ochils newsletter and subscription notice, Gambling subscription reminder, cancellation of meeting in the Ben Cleuch Centre and Bank statements.

Ian Gordon attended the CTSi AGM on 30th October and other than the organisation was beginning to get on its feet there was nothing of note to report. 

Keith Brown had sent a letter to let the CC know that the Big Lottery would be holding an information evening in Alloa Town Hall starting at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 19th of November.

Keith Brown sent a copy of his letter to the Chief Executive of NHS Forth Valley regarding the Demand Responsive Transport consultation. This letter was broadly in line with the letter sent by the CTSi Transport Forum to NHS Forth Valley which pointed out that the DRT would probably help patients but would not help visitors to the hospital. Keith is still trying to get NHS Forth Valley to alter their view on the bus service which has been in operation since the new hospital opened.
Scotways had sent a notice regarding their AGM at the Dewars Centre in Perth on Saturday 23rd November at 2.00 pm. No one was available to attend.
Archie Drummond had sent a letter to apply for funding of repairs etc. for the War Memorials in the CC area. With regard to the Coalsnaughton Memorial word was still awaited for cleaning etc.
The rescheduled SOA Review is on 19th November in Hawkhill Community Centre at 10am. Ian Gordon will attend.
The next meeting of the CTSi Transport Forum will be on 29th November at 10.30 am in Sauchie Resource Centre.

There will be a meeting of the Interim Panel for Training & Participatory Budgeting on 29th November at 12.30 pm on Friday 29th November. 
An email had been sent regarding the baton relay for the Games next year and the closing date for nominations was set as 22nd November 2013. All of the CC who were on email would be notified.

PLANNING REPORT
SP Energy Networks had sent a letter and an explanation of their scheme to upgrade the transmission line from Blairingone to Kincardine. It was agreed by the CC not to object to the application but would keep a watching brief on any ancillary application in connection with this upgrade.

Mrs Hall from Kirktoun Gardens stated that a retrospective Planning Application had been made by the owners of 14 Kirktoun Gardens for a change of use to garden ground of part of a path and other ground owned by Clackmannanshire Council which had been fenced off. Mrs Hall was advised that the CC had made an objection. The result of the application had not yet been made.
COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Archie Drummond stated that spending would have to be cut by £25m over the next 5 years. There was a consultation ongoing on Clacksweb. 

The Local Plan would see housing being built between Coalsnaughton and Devonside to join up the two villages.

It has appeared that there is not enough money to finish the essential works to Tillicoultry Glen. There was a promise that the Council would sort a plan to get the Glen open again.

Donald Balsillie said that there was a Local Plan consultation and Julie Hamilton could come to the next meeting. There was to be an £8.1m to be saved from the budget this year.

There would be a report on dog fouling in December.

Bobby McGill said that there were some hard decisions to be made about the financial affairs of the Council.

He also said that he would back the idea of at least two polling stations being used in Tillicoultry.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE
An application for the cost of the main event and other costs for Tillicoultry Gala would be made to the windmill fund. The application should be made as soon as possible.
The Christmas Lights in Murray Square would be the same as last year because the CC fundraising Hoole can no longer be held in Devonvale Hall. It was agreed that the CC would pay a reasonable cost for enough people to switch on the lights all at once. It was also agreed that the switch-on would take place on Saturday 30th November at 6.00 pm. The following people agreed to help at the switch-on : Archie Drummond, Claire McKay, Ian Millar, Elma Mitchell, Ian Gordon, Graeme Clark, Billy Shepherd, Ewart McAuslane and Robert McClelland. Archie would ask about the closing of the bus station for the duration of the ceremony.
Tilly Tearoom wishes to pay for lights for the trees outside their shop and it was agreed to help by asking the CC electricians to give a quotation for the necessary work.

ANY OTHER REPORT
The Baptist Church would be opening their new meeting room in November.
There would be a Tillycoeur meeting in the rugby club next week.
Euan Mackintosh from Auchterarder and vice-chair of Friends of the Ochils gave a quick rundown on Drew Jamieson’s appraisal of the Ochils and stressed the value of the hills. If requested, any Community Councillor can be supplied with an electronic copy of Drew Jamieson’s original document, but a hard copy would be a bit more difficult.
AOCB
None.
The meeting ended at 9.30 pm.
The next meeting of the Community Council will be held in the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry at 7.00 pm on 10th December 2013.
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